
Funding provided by: 

Massachusetts Department of Community 

Development Block Grant Program 

As administered by: 

Pioneer Valley Planning Commission 

Springfield, Massachusetts 

For more information, call or email:    
Chris Dunphy at Pioneer Valley Planning Commission (413)781-6045, cdunphy@pvpc.org 

Public Meetings will be held to discuss the ongoing

CDBG for the Tri-Towns. 

Holland is improving Over the Top Road through CDBG funds. 

The town will hear comments relative to that project.  Wales is the 

lead community in another grant that is providing housing 

assistance to qualified homeowners along with food pantry 

assistance and domestic violence prevention services.  Housing 

improvements include: 

 New Roof

 Siding

 Weatherization

 Septic or water well installation

 Electrical work

 Plumbing or Heating

 Other identified building code concerns

Tri-Towns 
Wales, Brimfield and Holland 

Performance Hearings for the  

FY 2015 

Community Development Block Grant (CDBG) Program 

In addition to the ongoing activities, the town will have informal discussions about future eligible projects through the 

Massachusetts Department of  Housing and Community Development Block Grant Program as guided by their 

respective Community Development Strategies.   

  Please come to any of  the public meetings listed below to provide comment on or hear about 

any of  the above projects and other aspects related to the CDBG program. 

• Monday, September 19, 2016 at 7:15 PM, Brimfield Town Hall, 23 Main Street, Brimfield

• Tuesday, September 20, 2016 at 7:00 PM, Holland Town Hall, 27 Sturbridge Road, Holland

• Tuesday, September 20, 2016 at 7:45 PM, Wales Town Hall, 3 Hollow Road, Wales


